
Information about the final examination in Pathological Physiology 
 
The final examination in Pathological Physiology consists of a written and an oral part. 
1. The written rigorous test assesses the student’s general knowledge across various areas 

of pathophysiology. The date, time, and location of the test are specified in the exam date 
note within the AIS system. The test is administered electronically (ROGO test) and 
contains either 35 or 30 multiple-choice questions. Each question consists of five 
statements, each of which may be true or false. The student’s task is to correctly mark 
each statement as either true (YES) or false (NO). 
 The test for General Medicine students consists of 35 questions and the time limit is 

70 minutes. 
 The test for Dentistry students consists of 30 questions and the time limit is 60 

minutes. 
Each correctly marked statement is awarded 1 point, incorrect answers receive 0 points 
(the maximum possible score is 175 or 150 points). A minimum of 60% correct answers is 
required to pass the test. 
Passing the written rigorous test is a prerequisite for proceeding to the oral part of the 
examination. 

2. The oral examination takes place at the Department of Pathological Physiology (8th floor). 
It consists of answering a randomly generated triplet of questions: one from General 
Pathophysiology and two from Special Pathophysiology. 
After drawing the combination of the three questions, the student will have 20 to 30 
minutes for written preparation before the oral examination. The questions will be 
answered strictly in order (beginning with the first question, continuing with the second 
question, and finishing with the third question). 

The final grade includes the result of the oral examination, the evaluation mark from the 
rigorous written test, and also takes into account the student's results and activity during the 
semester. 
If the student fails the oral part of the exam, the result of the written test will be recognized 
and will remain valid for the retake. 
The test from the previous academic year (in the case of a re-enrolled course) will not be 
recognized. Students who are repeating the course are also required to take the written part 
of the exam. 
 
We recommend verifying login for the ROGO testing system before the exam. 
The students who have been granted the status of “a student with specific needs” by the 
dean of the faculty must bring the official documentation for both the written and oral parts 
of the exam. These students will be granted an extended time for both the written rigorous 
test and the written preparation before the oral examination. 
 


